
08

www.ettf.info@ettf1Feature article 

Winter 2015/16

Wood heads up in Danish building
Timber is becoming 
the centre of attention 
in Danish construction, 
with three new projects 
underway to promote it as 
a core building material.

The Danish Timber Trade Federation 
(DTTF) is involved in all three initiatives, 
which, it says, seek to identify and 
overcome timber construction obstacles 
as well as exploit opportunities.  

Underway at the Danish Technological 
Institute is the ambitious “Multi-storey 
wood building in Denmark” venture. This 
brings together private operations and 
organisations across the wood sector, the 
aim to construct a timber-based high-rise 
and analyse and explore barriers to the use 
of wood in the process.

The second project is ‘Go2Wood’. Initiated 
by Chora Connection, a think tank focused 
on resilient, environmentally sound social 
development, its aim is to devise strategies for 
making the building sector more sustainable.

With funding from Velux Foundation, 
Go2Wood has already approached the 
Buildings Ministry with recommendations to 

The visit last November was co-initiated 
by Suriname Environmental Services and 
Support and backed by the European 
Sustainable Tropical Timber Coalition (STTC). 
The aim was also to put participants  in 
touch with Suriname trading partners. 

Participants additionally learned about 
the role of the Surinamese Foundation for 
Forest Management and Production Control 
(SBB) in monitoring and law enforcement.

More than 400,000ha of Suriname’s forest 
have been FSC certified in recent years, 
supported by the Guiana Shield Tropical 
Timber Program and Dutch Sustainable 
Trade Initiative (IDH).  A further 43,000ha are 
certified to FSC controlled wood standard.

Since 2010, Suriname’s industrial roundwood 
harvest has also nearly doubled to 493,000m3, 
with Europe accounting for 38% of its 21,000m3 
of sawnwood exports last year.

To make the most of the Suriname forest 
sustainably the message was that the trade 
must accept more of its 1000 species – with 
a project underway to bring lesser-known 
ones to Europe. Backed by FSC-certified 
companies in Suriname, the ETTF, Probos 
and Tropenbos Suriname, this will run a pilot 
to assess availability and performance. 

Mark van Benthem Senior Advisor at Probos, 
who accompanied the visit, said all participants 
were ‘excited’ at the possibilities presented.   

“Such a mission is worth repeating,” he said. 

Suriname mission highlights certified trade potential
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Impressions of new timber apartments in Lisbjerg by 
Copenhagen architect Tegnestuen Vandkunsten

Industry and NGOs   
call for EUTR 
reinforcement

The meeting followed September’s WWF-
organised Industry Statement. This was 
signed by over 65 companies and seven 
industry associations, including the ETTF and 
member federations.  It urged the European 
Commission to use its 2015 EUTR statutory 
review to extend its scope to more timber 
and wood product categories, highlighting 
that less than 50% of the EU’s €54 billion 
annual imports are covered. It also 
demanded more uniform enforcement.

“The meeting with Commissioner Vella 
showed business backs our shared EUTR 
review asks,” said a WWF spokesperson. 

They added that 41 trade representatives 
attended from 32 companies and 
associations and 10 countries. The paper 
sector, most of which wants currently 
exempt printed paper to be brought 
under the EUTR, was represented by the 
Confederation of European Paper Industries. 

The WWF said the 
commission viewed 
it and supportive 
businesses as 
"serious stakeholders 
in the review process” 
and was confident 
calls for EUTR reform 
would be heard.   

The Commissioner 
said they “shared 
a desire for action, 
not words on illegal 
logging.”  

Bart de Turck, General Secretary of the 
Belgian Timber Importers Federation, 
attended with member companies. He said 
there was still scepticism about getting 
certain EUTR aspects changed. 

“It may be extended to niche products, like 
musical instruments, but there are  doubts 
printed paper, for instance, will be covered,” 
he said. “That reflects the lobbying strength 
of EU users, notably the media.”

Around 100 representatives of the 
EU timber sector, NGOs and national 
governments met the EU Environment 
Commissioner in Brussels in Novermber 
to back WWF calls for the EU Timber 
Regulation (EUTR) to be reinforced.

modernize fire regulations within the Danish 
Building Code and introduce a threshold 
value for building climate impact. This 
would be based on life cycle assessment, 
underlining, said the DTTF, that “wood is a 
superior building material”.

The other initiative is funded by the 
Ministry of Transport and Building and 
comprises analysis by research institute 
Damvad into the potential for increasing use 
of wood in Danish construction more widely. 

“All three projects point to a promising 
future for timber,” said DTTF Director 
Jakob Rygg Klaumann. “The timber high-
rise movement is developing rapidly in 
neighbouring countries, but not Denmark. 
We want to be part of that revolution too, and 
demonstrate the wider possibilities of timber 
in modern, sustainable Danish construction.”

Seventeen European importers from six countries participated in an ETTF-backed trade 
mission to Suriname where they learned about the opportunities and challenges for 
developing the country’s sustainable timber export sector. 

Commissioner 
Karmenu Vella

Bart de Turck with 
fellow delegates 
and logos of 
companies backing 
a stronger EUTR


